
October 2018 NEWS FROM SUE Morelia Mexico

Greetings from beautiful Morelia Mexico!

I just wanted to send a quick update to everyone.  As many of you know I have been working 
towards moving out of the Victory Center ministry house.  I’ve lived here for about 15 years and
am so excited to be moving out and renting my own space.  We have been praying for several 
years that the Lord would raise up just the right person to be caretaker at the Victory Center.
A very dear friend has felt led to take on this responsibility.  We have just finished 
conditioning a space for this family to live in and I will soon be able to move.

Classes are going great at the Victory Center.  On Wednesdays we have VENCEDORES or 
CONQUERORS in English.  It is an evangelistic kids club for fourth through sixth graders.  We 
average 24 kids a week.  And on Fridays we have our youth group for middle schoolers.  It is a 
small group, about twelve kids, this year but they seem to really enjoy hanging out at the 
Victory Center. 

                                    
The below picture shows the flood conditions here in Morelia Mexico.  This picture was taken 
yesterday (October 22nd).  The flooding in our area has not been so serve but many of our kid’s 
families have been affected by the flooding.  Please pray that the rain will stop and that the 
water will recede. 

                    Thank you for all your prayers and support.

                                                                                                      Sue Leak

Donations to: United World Mission, PO Box 602002, Charlotte NC 28260(Mention Sue Leak)                               
or at UWM.ORG (Search for Missionary Sue Leak)                   


